A MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR AND VICE MAYOR

On behalf of the Agat Mayor's Office, we introduce to you the first issue of our Quarterly Village News Letter. Our news letter includes our village events, highlights, milestones, and education corner. Here you'll be able to stay informed of future events and happenings in our village, to include the progress of our projects and programs.





Front Row - Left to Right: Fely Dy, Doreen Rivera, Annie Fejeran (Honorary Member), Cecilia Solidum, Mary Jane Cruz, Fran Reyes, and Rose Castro. Back Row - Left to Right: Rolfe Banes, Niko Valencia (Youth Member), Mayor Kevin Susuico, Melvin Nededog, and Pacifico Martir. Not shown: Vice Mayor Chris Fejeran and Rosita Fejeran

Our Agat Municipal Planning Council consists of ten voting members, one youth member, and one honorary member, who share a vision of what Agat is now and what it should be in the future.

The members are responsible for giving counsel to the Mayor and Vice Mayor on subjects that affect our village. Individually they bring valued support and are a perfect addition to the staff of fifteen employees of the Mayor's Office.

Our office is grateful for having such a cohesive and eclectic group of members that help represent the Village of Agat.

>>> OFFICE INFORMATION (

- Requests for Mayor's Verifications must be called in at least 24-hours in advance. All same day requests will be available for pick 1-hour after request is made.
- Our office is working with GUMA (Guam Unique Merchandise & Arts) - I Bisinun Mami Project in collecting a list of potential and existing home-based businesses here in the village of Agat. The data collected will be posted and used for our Village Resource Directory for anyone looking for the different types of services offered.
- Our office has an established list running for all white goods, loose metals, electronics, tires and batteries.
- Our office is working with GAIN and Agriculture's Division of Animal Control to help round up stray dogs and other stray animals.

- The Agat Senior Citizens Center is open daily only for lunch distribution, Monday through Friday from 11AM -2PM. Closed on weekends & holidays. For all questions or inquiries, please contact Center Manager, Norine "Owie" R. Cruz at the Center Office at 565-5965.
- ANNOUNCEMENT: The Mayor's Office is scheduled to have the last USDA Grab & Go for our Agat residents on Tuesday, May 25 beginning at 9AM until supplies last.

For all inquiries or information about any of the above subjects, you may contact our office.

Mayor's Office Contact Information:

Email: agatmo.2017@gmail.com

Fax#: 671-565-4826

↑ Phone #: 671-565-2524

Facebook: Agat Mayor's Office



JANUARY 4
INAUGURATION DAY

Inauguration for Mayor and Vice Mayor. Mayor Kevin Susuico and Vice Mayor Chris Fejeran joined the rest of the island Mayors and Vice Mayors as they were officially sworn in to begin the new term.



JANUARY 16
OCEANVIEW MIDDLE SCHOOL CLEAN-UP
Our Sister Village/ Sister Squadron NAWMU-1
Onboard Naval Magazine assisted OMS staff
with the school clean up project.



FEBRUARY 3
FOOD COMMODITIES DISTRIBUTION

USDA and GDOE Food Commodities Distribution. Our office along with the U.S. Department of Agriculture and Guam Department of Education distributed 1K sets of food boxes and food bags through our Grab & Go and home bound deliveries.



JANUARY 10
NEW YEAR BLESSING

Our staff and Municipal Planning Council Members received our annual New Year mass celebration.



JANUARY 29 NIMITZ BEACH CLEAN UP

Guam Army National Guard Task Force Guatdia (SECFOR III) assisted with the upkeep and beautification of our Nimitz Beach Park.



FEBRUARY 15 & 16
ABANDONED VEHICLE COLLECTION

Our office was allotted S6K from the Mayor's Council of Guam to fund the Abandoned Vehicle Collection Program. For two days, AMO rounded up 26 vehicles from different parts of the village.



FEBRUARY 19 COVID-19 VACCINATION CLINIC

The Department of Public Health and Social Services along with our office hosted a Vaccination Clinic that administered over 100 doses of the Pfizer Vaccination for first and second dose recipients at the Agat Gym.



FEBRUARY 24
FOOD COMMODITIES DISTRIBUTION

Our office along with the Guam Department of Education distributed 500 sets of food bags through our Grab & Go and home bound deliveries.



MARCH 12 STRAY DOG ROUND-UP

Our office is working with GAIN and Department of Agriculture's Division of Animal Control to help round up stray dogs and other stray animals in the village.



FEBRUARY 24 GUMA - I BISINUN MAMI

Our AMPC hosted the pioneers of the Guam Unique Merchandise & Arts group at our monthly council meeting. They introduced the "I Bisinun Mami Project" and shared their vision of how we can assist our homebase business owners to market their products and services.



FEBRUARY 25 & 26
SPEED BUMP STRIPES

Our maintenance staff revamped the speed bumps by repainting the stripes for visibility to help ensure safety for our pedestrians and drivers.



MARCH 19
MOUNT CARMEL CEMETARY, BEACHSIDE CLEAN-UP
Our Sister Village/ Sister Squadron NAWMU-1 Onboard
Naval Magazine assisted with the clean up of trash
that had been illegally dumped on the beachside
behind the Agat cemetery.



MARCH 19

COVID-19 VACCINATION CLINIC

The Department of Public Health and Social Services along with our office hosted a Vaccination Clinic that administered over 100 doses of the Pfizer Vaccination for first and second dose recipients at the Agat Gym.



MARCH 22
AGAT RECEIVES JERSEY BARRIERS

Core Tech International donates an estimated value of \$10,000 in the form of Jersey Barriers. These jerseys barriers will assist with the safety and protection of our children while they utilize the bus stops.



APRIL

FOOD COMMODITIES DISTRIBUTION

Our office along with the Guam Department of Education distributed 500 sets of food bags through our Grab & Go and home bound deliveries. A group of 10 Americorp members assisted our AMO staff with packaging and distribution.



MARCH 20

BUS STOP PAINTING

Our Sister Village/ Sister Squadron 36th HCO Squadron, 36th Medical Group from Andersen Air Force Base repainted two of the bus stops along Route 2 in Agat.



MARCH 26

MES CHAMORRO FLOAT COMPETITION.

Our maintenance staff assisted the employees of Sumay Pay-Less on their quest to build a Mes Chamorro Float to enter the Pay-Less Stores competition. We are happy to announce that the Sumay Mes Chamorro Float won first place.



APRIL 4

DRIVE-THRU GRAB & GO EASTER

Our office hosted an Easter drive-thru for the people of our community. Participants were given bags of snacks and treats, popcorn, hot dogs, cotton candy, nachos and random prizes.



APRIL 8
IT&E MIFI DISTRIBUTION

The employees of IT&E utilized our facility to distribute MiFi instruments to students who applied and qualified. The Guam Department of Education in conjunction with the Governor established the Path Project in order to assist students who have little to no internet access.



APRIL 24
ISLANDWIDE BEAUTIFICATION

The Agat Mayor's Office staff assisted with the Island wide Beautification Clean-up as well as hosted the southern staging site.



APRIL 29
FOOD COMMODITIES DISTRIBUTION

Our office along with the U.S. Department of Agriculture and Guam Department of Education distributed 1K sets of food boxes and food bags through our Grab & Go and home bound deliveries. A group of 10 Americorp members assisted our AMO staff with packaging and distribution.



To all our volunteers and people from our community,

Thank you for the help and support you have offered to help make our events a success for the Village of Agat. We would like to extend a sincere appreciation for our Agat residents who take care of our maintenance staff and volunteers during the daily upkeep of our village. Our village of Agat will continue to be a beautiful place because of all the great people who take pride in it.

Village













Education

Marcial A. Sablan Elementary School News

Summer School 2021: Marcial A. Sablan E.S. will be holding summer school (face to face) at the school site scheduled for June 7-July 16, 2021. Bus transportation will be provided. We will be distributing summer school applications starting April 19, 2021. Applications are available on the school's website. If you are interested in helping your child prevent summer learning loss, please submit applications as soon as possible to masestars@gdoe.net or you may drop it off at Room 1 between 8:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. For more information about Summer Learning Loss please see video on Youtube at https://youtu.be/ZolcNG3GVCs.

<u>Recycle</u> - Marcial A. Sablan Elementary School continues to accept aluminum beverage cans for our recycle bin. We will not be able to accept aluminum foil, trays, food cans, or other type of aluminum. It has to be aluminum beverage cans only. Please contact the school when you are dropping off cans at 565-2238.

Oceanview Middle School News



OMS Summer School will be dependent on the number of enrollment. If you are interested,
please stop by the school to pick up an application or access the school website
oceanviewgu.weebly.com to print an application. Last day to submit will be May 21, 2021. Please
call the office 565-2961, to make curbside arrangements.



8th Grade students not attending Southern High School for 9th grade will need to complete a Summer Withdrawal Form at the office. Please call the school to make arrangements for the reparation of documents and a date for pick up.



Mount Carmel School News

- Mt. Carmel would like to announce school year 2021-2022 registration. It is ongoing for pre-k 3 thru 8th grade. For more info call 565-5128/3822
- · 8th Grade Promotional Ceremony Monday, May 17, 2021 at 5:30pm

DOLFEDR

Southern High School News Tel: 479-2103 Email: Shsinfo@gdoe.net

- HARD COPY: Last Day for hard copy distribution is May 14.
 Hard copy submission only on May 21.
- GRAD AND GO : June 10, 2021 at 9am

SOCIAL MEDIA Announcements/Updates:

Instagram @shs.co21
Twitter @shsco.21

Facebook Southern High School Class of 2021

Google Classroom SHS Class of 2021

GRAD AND GO GUIDELINES

Vehicles: Appropriate decorations are allowed.

Only 1 vehicle is allowed. If you are riding with another graduate, only 1 vehic still applies. The number of passengers should match the number of seatbelts

Attire: Cap and gown or Sunday's best (appropriate dresses/skirts/pants/jeans)

No strapless/spaghetti straps/mini skirts/shorts/hats/sunglasses

Spirit: Appropriate cap and mask decorations are allowed.